[image: A logo with text and a heart  Description automatically generated]
16th September 2024 Dr Mark Chakravarty
Lead Non-executive Director NICE Appeals – Technology Appraisals and Highly Specialised Technologies
National Institute for Health and Care Excellence 2nd Floor
2 Redman Place London E20 1JQ
Dear Dr Chakravarty,

Re: Final Appraisal Determination – Ganaxolone for treating seizures caused by CDKL5 deficiency disorder in people 2 years and over

Thank you for your response of 3rd September 2024, where you stated you would accept further communication under paragraph titled “data at the third committee meeting”.

I have re-read the submissions provided by the Company and the EAG for the third committee meeting and cannot see reference to the international parent caregiver survey where in the final draft it is referred to under paragraph 3.16 paragraph 2 as:
“After consultation, the company used interim data from an ongoing international caregiver survey that assessed the burden of illness in CDD to support its preference for Lo et al. This survey used the EQ-5D-5L proxy version 1 and had a mean EQ-5D-5L index that was lower than the mean utility value calculated for CDD using the Lennox–Gastaut syndrome and tuberous sclerosis complex utility values (the exact value is considered confidential by the company and cannot be reported here)

I would encourage you to read the entire paragraph, and you will see there has been significant debate, between the company, the EAG and committee as to how best assess burden of illness, using various proxy conditions, Lo et al (the company), Auvin (et al) by the EAG and then the company bringing in details of the caregiver survey. Incidentally, I know Dr Auvin, and he acknowledged his surprise to me his research was being used in a such as way, acknowledging the complexities of rare and complex epilepsy, and difference in not only how these patients present, but the differences in quality of life. It is therefore disappointing the EAG remain focussed on using Auvin as the most suitable proxy for CDD whilst acknowledging it’s limitation – this to me feels there continues to be a lack of understanding of this rare disorder and the impact of it on patients and their families.

To conclude, I believe this appraisal has been hindered by a lack of sufficient data, which should not be blamed on the community or patients. Despite the availability of more meaningful data in the International Caregiver Survey, disagreements between the committee, the Evidence Appraisal Group (EAG), and the company surrounding proxy’s have led to a decision that will negatively impact patients by limiting their access to Ganaxolone.

Yours sincerely


XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX  Chairperson of CDKL5 UK and
On behalf of the Trustees and families living with CDKL5
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